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LETTER RECEIVED FROM MINISTRY OF EDUCATION

Dear Mr. Pankratz: _

| am writingto inform you of the fine contribution made to the

field of E.S.L by three King Edward Campus instructors. June Dragman,
Ann Hinkle and Jennifer House, co-authors of the Community Survival
Skills Booklets, presented workshops in four locations in the
province from February 1985 - April 1985.

The workshops were developed and presented under the auspices of
the Ministry of Education. The Ministry provided these workshops
to bring professional development to E.S.L teachers throughout the
province.

By contributing theif time, energy, and expertise, June, Ann and
Jennifer provided important leadership in the field. Their
prdfessionalism is a credit to them and to the college.

Sincerely,

Reena Baker, _
Workshop Co-ordinator
Ministry of Education

WELCOME

We would Tike to welcome a new member to our staff at K.E.C. whooo's job it
will be to discourage waste material from accumulating around the college and
to ward off the presents of Ornithological specimens. His office will be
located on the 3rd floor ledge. To contact him please dial WHOOO or tap on
G. Pawelchak's office window.

W.H.O.

“LCLC. KRing Ediward Campus
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IF YOU NEED TO KNOW. ..

With the resignation of board members Virginia Giles
and Barry lIrvine, the provincial government recently
appointed two new members to the Vancouver
Community College Board. They are lawyer Tony
Saunders and business consultant Hope Wotherspoon.

Mrs. Giles left the board to become a member of the
National Parole Baard, while Mr. lrvine moved to calgary
to take up duties as president of Genstar Structures Ltd.

NEEDED: A HOME-AWAY-FROM-HOME!

This summer Continuing Education at Langara Cam-
pus plays host to a number of students from Japan,
Taiwan and Quebec who will study English here in
programs from two o six waeks in length. An impor-
tant part of their experience is a home-stay with a
Canadian family. If you could provide a home-away-
from-home for some of these young people, who
range in age from their teens to early twanties,
please give home-stay co-ordinator Patti Hinds a call
at 324-5443. The college is looking for families who
will do more than provide room and board to their
guests, who are willing to make them part of day-to-
day family life and who are interested in showing
them firsthand how Canadians live. We prefer to
place two students with each family, on a buddy sys-
tem. Rates of compensation are generous.

10 STUDENTS TO JAPAN

For a number of years, students from Japan's Taku-
shoku University have come to the college's Langara
Campus for a program of English language training.
This spring, for the first time, the college’s Pacific Rim
Program is sending ten students from Canada to
Takushoku University. They will be in Japan for one
year, living with Japanese families and taking part in
an intensive program of language and cultural study.

AND ALL THAT JAZZ

The King Edward Campus music department’s SOUND-
WAVE '85 is performing as a featured group at the Cana-
dian National Jazz Festival in Quebec City, May 18. The
department's recent spring festival of concerts drew an
audience of more than 1,000.

LOW COST DENTAL CLINIC

Through to May 24, the dental program at VVI is
offering a low-cost dental clinic to those 20 years old
or younger, providing fluorided treatments, cleaning
and home-care instruction. Work is done by students
under the careful supervision of professionals. The
cost is $10 and at least two appointments are
required. The clinic is at VVI, 250 W. Pender St. For an
appointment call 681-4910.

LANGARA CAMPUS GRAD

Langara Campus graduation is the evening of Thurs. May
23. Approximately 500 arts and science and career pro-
gram students will graduate. The Honourable Robert Rog-
ers, British Columbia’s lieutenant-governar will present the
Governar-General's Medal.

NEW SERVICE

The Hairdressing dep't at VVI is starting programs in
esthetics. The program features artificial and silk
nails, cellulite treatments, and waxing. For informa-

tion, call 681-8111.

ROOM SCHEDULING

A1l requests for Rooms/Room Changes

must be directed to the Scheduling Officer,
Local 731.
create unnecessary complications.

CARPENTRY MOVES TO NORTH VAN

VCC's carpentry program recently moved from its old site
on the eastside to new quarters on the campus of North
Vancouver's Capilano College. The 40 students in the pro-
gram did extensive renovations to the building they now
occupy, giving them valuable “on-the-job™ experience.
Technical Division Chairman Art Griffiths said Capilano
College’'s administration has been very co-operative and
helpful in the transition. “Qur new location, just off the
Second Narrows Bridge will make for easy access from
both the North Shore and eastside," he said.

Independent arrangements

S.G.
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As promised in previous editions of the K.E.C. Times, the Bookstore is now
carrying a number of new products --

EXPO '86 Souvenirs -

Now on sale at the Bookstore are some 22 different products and gift items
bearing an Expo '86 emblem. The products available include drinking vessels
for any type of beverage, a variety of tote bags, as well as lapel pins,
ashtrays, bumper stickers, and sweatshirts, to name a few. Drop in the
Bookstore and view our Expo '86 display to see the complete range of
souvenirs available. : :

Greeting Cards -

Some people may be familiar with Doggonit, Paper Moon or Snapshot lines of
Greeting Cards. These are very unique, mostly humorous cards for a number
of occasions. As they are hard to describe, I suggest you visit the Book-
store, if not to buy, at least to brighten your day with a good chuckle. I
guarantee at some point you will say "This card is perfect for so-and-so!"
(Maybe even Friday's birthday boy, Jim Humble).

Other Products -

Briefly, other new products include:
- Memo/letter writing supplies with a musical theme and design, L Bk ‘s
(i.e., a Choruspondence clipboard).

- Dr. Quack's Placebos include pills for a number of situations such
as Hangover €ontrol Pills, Passion Control Pills, and Grouch Control Pills.

- Write-On, Wipe-0ff Memo Boards - These are erasable memo boards, ideal for
attaching to fridges or walls (magnetic or stick-on). They come in two
sizes and feature an assortment of appealing designs or photographs. Each
board includes a special writing pen.

- Headchairs - Now that the summer appears to be on the horizon, this
product will prove useful for those intent on "soaking up the rays".
Headchairs are very comfortable headrests. They are 1ight, collapsible
and, therefore, very portable. :

STAFF DISCOUNT APPLIES TO ALL THE ABOVE PRODUCTS

G lis

“Beats me how they can still afford eggs and tomatoes.™



SCHOLARSHIP AND AWARDS RECIPIENTS

The following is a list of the students who will be receiving awards at
the Spring Awards Ceremony:

Auto Mechanics

WELCOME

We are pleased to welcome Christine Lee to King Edward Campus.

to us from Langara and will be working in Financial Aid (local 720).

Welcome Christine!

£,

At our house, we call the junk we’d
rather the postman didn’t deliver “no-

class mail.”

Jonathan Bevan 2 Associated Building Maintenance Ltd. $150
Thomas Tansley Auto Mechanics el Y 2 2 $150
Roger Bartel G E. B. C. Telephone Co. Ltd. $200°
Jennifer Emery Music s 4 & Y $200
Bozena Mazur College Prep Eng. S - i " $200
Misuzu dakano College Prep Eng. it 4 - 3 $200
Csyp Tschnadel ERE T, w . i Y $200
Elaine Boulette ToHe T A Domco Foodservices Ltd. S S200
Marcia Duffield Homemakers " i & $200
Kathy Jickling Homemakers & 0 2 $200
Tham Nguyen L HL AL 4 " i $200
Terence Leung Auto Body Howard/Yano Architects SI125
Roy Paris CoE. " ¥ ol $125
VWiilson Yeo Auto Body Overseas Chinese Voice $150
Mbana Dube Basic Ed. Safeway Ltd. SH25
Maureen Gabriel B S o P $125
Laverne Grant Pharm.Ass't. Stanley Drug Products Ltd. $100
Sandra Vecchione Pharm.Ass't’ Y W " . " $100
Stephen de Vooght Diesel Mechanics Vocational Instructors' Association  $150
Conald Durnford Diesel Mechanics Y ¥ § $150
Marguerite Angus C. F. Literature Diane Thompson Memorial $200
Alexandra Grant C. P. Literature Diane Thompson Memorial $200
Frankie Chiu BRESS DR Lieutenant-Governor's Silver Medal
E.B:

Christine comes

B.
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K.E.C. FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

E. M. Lowe -

E. Chan-Henry

D. 0'Neill

Sam Lewindon

Jean Cockell
Bruce Watson

Miriam Bennett

Maureen Sawkins

Diane C. Jones

J. G. Kelly

Linda Rapson

M. J. MacKenzie

J. G. Kelly

R. N. Brady

Prepare course material;

Work on programs for the computer recently

installed in Business Ed classroom.
(A correction from last week)

Attend articulation meeting at Fraser Valley
College, Abbotsford.

attend S.V.I.
Conference.

Study materials for workshop on
institution evaluation.

BCCUPM Meeting
0ff Campus - Divisional Day .

Attend S.V.I. Conference

Attend ACCC/CVA Conference as Facu]ty
delegate from V.C.C.

St. John's, Newfound]and.

Prepare for practicums and
Supervise for ED. 478

Observe 059 Class;
Attend S.V.I. Conference

Participate on conference committee
for NISOD at University of Texas.

Computer Awareness course, V.V.I.

Attend 58th Annual Meeting -
Northwest Scientific Association.

Attend ACCC/CVA Conference '85 and chair
four sessions on PD and networking,
St. John's, Newfoundland, Memorial Univ.

Attend articulation meeting re Diesel/Heavy
Duty/Commercial Transport Mechanic
- Hosted by Ministry of Education.
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SPECIAL NOTICE FROM V.I.A. OFFICE

GENERAL MEETING FOR THE MONTH OF MAY HAS BEEN CANCELLED.
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May 06 -
June 21

(at half-time)
May 10

May 13 - 17
May 14

May 15

May 15

May 16 - 17
May 24 - 31
May 17 -
June 3 - 18
May 16 - 24
May 20 - 24
May 21 -
June 18

May 22 - 24
May 26 - 31
May 28 - 29
PLS.



POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires Auxiliary Instructors for Ladies Hairdressing and
Men's Hairstyling.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Clerk II for the Registration Services Department.
This is a temporary position to August 23/85. Closing date for applications
is May 21st.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Clerk II - Student Services (Counselling Centre).
Closing date for applications is May 22nd.

V.C.C./Continuing Education Division requires an Employment Placement Coun-
sellor (full-time) for the Career Start Program. Closing date for applica-
tions is May 22nd.

V.C.C./Langara Campus ‘requires a permanent part-time Clerk II. Closing date
for applications is May 17th.

For further information on the above positions, please see bulletin boards.

HEELPs

CAMELOT WORKSHOP

Cariboo College in Kamloops will be hosting a 2 day workshop on the Camelot
system of computer managed instruction in the week of June 17th (Dates to come).
The workshop will be Timited to 30 participants; on hand will be the project
supervisor, Dr. Kamala Anandam. Cost is $75. Further information available
from Chinmaya at Cariboo College - 112-374-0123.

UL Gk

NEW FACES

Welcome to DANIELLE SIMMARD our new part-time Payroll Clerk and First Aid
attendant, when Nurse Reaburn is off duty.

Danielle comes to us from V.V.I. and I hope she will enjoy her stay with us.

D.M.

“I can't complain. Computer errors have been good to me.”



